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BILL 4065-A – Relating to Child Care 
Work Session Recommendations 

 
HB 4065-A provides additional enforcement capacity to the Office of Child Care which is 
part of the Oregon Department of Education’s Early Learning Division.  The bill also 
increases civil penalties for violations by child care facilities.  An existing requirement is 
deleted from statute which obligated that a written warning must be issued for a violation 
before assessing a civil penalty.  A child care facility’s certification or registration/renewal 
application may be revoked or denied if the facility fails to pay a civil penalty after the 
order imposing the penalty becomes final. 
 
Recommended Changes 
 
LFO recommends adoption of the -A2 amendment. 
 

MOTION:  I move adoption of the -A2 amendment to BILL 4065.  (VOTE) 
 
Final Subcommittee Action 
 
LFO recommends that BILL 4065, as amended by the -A2 amendment, to be moved to the 
Ways and Means Full Committee. 
 

MOTION:  I move BILL 4065, as amended, to the Full Committee with a do pass 
recommendation.  (VOTE) 
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